In
Loving Memory

Eugene P. Nesmith

Born
October 3, 1924
Shenandoah, Iowa

Entered into Rest
May 10, 2000
Omaha, Nebraska

Age
75 years, 7 months, 7 days

Graveside Services from
Rose Hill Cemetery
Shenandoah, Iowa

Monday, May 15, 2000
Eleven O'clock

Words of Comfort
Rev. Roger Madden

Military Rites
American Legion Post #88
Shenandoah, Iowa

Inurnment
Rose Hill Cemetery
Shenandoah, Iowa

Obituary

Eugene Paul Nesmith, son of Henry Thomas
and Helena (Mungen) Nesmith, was born on
October 3, 1924, in Shenandoah, Iowa and
passed away Wednesday, May 10, 2000, at the
Immanuel Medical Center in Omaha,
Nebraska. He was 75 years of age. He spent his
early childhood in Shenandoah and excelled in
swimming and diving at the municipal pool in
Shenandoah.

At the Shenandoah High School he
concentrated on basketball where he excelled
and played against the Harlem Globetrotters.
Eugene graduated with the Shenandoah High
School Class of 1941. He joined the U. S. Army
Air Corp on December 23, 1944, and was
discharged on October 9, 1945. On January 30,
1948, he was united in marriage to Jean Davis
in Tarkio, Mo. Gene was employed as a brick
mason for over 40 years in Shenandoah and
Omaha, Nebraska, retiring in 1983. He was a
member of the Veteran's of Foreign Wars
Organization.

He was preceded in death by his wife Jean,
an infant daughter and son, Michael, a brother
Henry Thomas Nesmith, Jr., and a sister
Margaret Norman. He is survived by a son,
William H. Nesmith, a daughter, Janet L.
Nesmith, a son-in-law, James A. Brown, five
grandchildren, one great-grandchild, and other
relatives and friends.



